
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

October 20th, 2022

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Heide, Moyle, Reese and Hoffman. Trustee Miller was granted an excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the September regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Reese to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Reese, supported by Trustee Codere to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:

A resident was on hand to discuss grant programs that were available to the Village. She said she knew of a person who could help in the application for some of the programs. The Council wholeheartedly accepted the assistance. 
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over several footnotes added to the report. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$    68,689.44
 Water Fund

    
 $    64,509.38
Major Streets Fund

$      3,432.54
Local Streets Fund

$      5,680.00
 Municipal Streets    
 $                  0
Sanitation Fund

$      4,226.19
TOTAL

          $   146,537.55
Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Hoffman, Heide, Codere, Schuldt, Moyle.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier went over the following items under correspondence:

· Presented a copy of a public notice stating that the Michigan DNR has applied for permits. Poirier said he would send a letter to EGLE as there was a comment period just to be on the record in support.

· Presented an email from Jerry Wuorenmaa at WUPPDR regarding sanitation collection information from the Village. Poirier said he would send information as needed.

· Presented a request for sanitation info from a law firm under a FOIA request stating he would send the information as soon as possible

· Discussed the veterans banner program stating that the number of banners would soon outnumber available poles along Calumet Street. He said there would have to be a decision on where and how to accommodate everyone in the spring.

· Presented a quote from Wastezero, the garbage bag provider, which was lower than it had been in the past year. He said the price made it possible to continue the bag program. Trustee Heide said he had compared it to the township rates and it was almost identical for Village residents and for township residents.  A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Moyle to purchase 100 cases of the quoted bags. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

· Presented information and a pledge form for a proposed new veterans memorial in Hubbell. NO action was taken although a process for participating was discussed.

· Poirier related information from his meeting with the Tokyo Marine insurance risk control representative regarding the shortcomings in the Village’s written policies and procedures. He said there would be substantial work to be done on park inspections, comprehensive safety procedures, fire department policies and procedures, police manuals and other topics that had previously not been addressed as formally adopted. He said as he received these templates from the rep, he would forward them on to the appropriate department heads for review and compliance.

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record.  A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Chief Kotila presented a letter from the department membership regarding a formal complaint from them about a Village Trustee making allegations against some members and harassment from an individual at fire scenes.  The Council went over the letter and agreed to have the Executive committee meet with the membership regarding the complaint.  

The report was read into the meeting. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Works Report:

Poirier said that he and DPW Foreman Goldsworthy net with engineer Dick Supina regarding the following items:

· Poirier submitted a request to the Dept. of Treasury regarding the process for approving an infrastructure project using the funds allocated from Public Act 166. He said he was not aware of any process other than identifying a project but that two such projects were possible once a process had been determined.

· Supina had identified many possible projects for possible funding through EGLEs recent solicitation for Letter of intent to apply. At this stage though, it was prudent to apply for all such projects since as a first step, no obligation would be made to fund them. He submitted a list which totaled $7,355,600.

· The final numbers had been reviewed for the DNR dock project and Dick was to begin work on the final submission for reimbursement.

· Goldsworthy discussed the possibility purchasing another snowblower at auction. There were two being sold at the upcoming equipment auction in Wisconsin. There was a long discussion regarding the units and their value. Afterward, a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Moyle to authorize up to $17,000 for the working unit and up to $6,000 for the unit being sold for parts.  Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Moyle, Heide, Hoffman, Codere and Schuldt. No; None. Motion was carried.
Downtown Development Authority:

Chair Steve Pummill updated the Council on several items that the DDA was working on including Farmer’s Market season wrap-up, Calumet Street sidewalks and beautification and recreation planning. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier said the auditor had recommended authorizing more signators for the checking accounts since there were times when the current authorized users were not available. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to include the remaining trustees on the Executive committee – Trustee (Pro-tem) Allan Hoffman and Trustee Miller - as authorized signatures for the Village accounts. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Infrastructure:    

Poirier said that as projects were identified for Streets and sidewalks, to remember that as a requirement of Act 51 (street money for maintenance) the Village had to spend 1% on non-motorized transportation, typically about $2,000 per year but $4,000 since none had been spent the year prior.
Property & Equipment 
Equipment discussion was held under the public works report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation: 

Poirier said the campground experienced a record year for revenue and expected the following year to be close to the same with the continuation of the online reservations.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report. 
Late Agenda Items:


President Schuldt thanked Trustee Heide for his years of service on the Council as he would not be on the ballot for 2022. He was appointed in 1999 and aside from a brief time off the Council, had been involved for those years.  He asked about the possibility of remaining on the Sewage Authority Board, although his seat as a Village rep would have to be amended.
New Business:

Poirier asked if the Council would again support the Christmas Cinema event held during the holidays each year. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Hoffman to increase support of the event to $500. Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Hoffman, Heide, Codere, Moyle and Reese. No: None. Motion was carried. 
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm.  There were 12 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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